MECO CHRISTMAS PARTY



Fraser and Rita Moore (616 Strathcona) enjoy themselves at the MECO Christmas Party, Dec. 10.



Paul Tremblay and Joanne Anderson smile over their spot dance prizes at the MECO Party.

(F) (HOSPITAL NOTES

HOSPITAL BUILDING FUND:

The Board of Governors of The McCausland Hospital gratefully acknowledges the following contributions to the building fund -

Personal donations - \$1,200.00

Payroll deduction pledges - \$102.00

Raffle - \$3.00 (Group unknown)

Kimberly Clark Matching donation -\$3,829.62.

Bank balance as of December 14 -\$211,603.93.



K.C. PROVIDE TEMPORARY HOUSING FOR POLICE CONSTABLES:

Peggy Helmink chaired the Dec. 8th meeting of the Terrace Bay Town Council. Present at the meeting were Town Clerk - Bill Hanley, Secretary - Margaret Simmer, Councillors - Joe Kennedy and Cy Brassard and spectator Peter Romanuk.

Bill Hanley read an information letter from Kimberly Clark agreeing to provide temporary housing for the two new Police Constables at 557 Superior (two bedroom) and at 450 Princess (four bedroom). Kimberly Clark is providing the homes with the idea that the Town will take steps to secure their own housing as soon as possible. The Police Constables will be paying their own rent for the housing.

Council agreed that a letter of thanks should be issued to Kimberly Clark in appreciation for their help.

A letter from the Ministry of Culture and Recreation stated that there would be a \$4250. grant for structural roof repairs to the Terrace Bay Arena.

Gerry Dupas requested in writing to the Council that a re-evaluation of mileage for Town employees be considered. The present mileage is 15¢ per mile despite three recent increases in gas cost. After discussion Council decided to refer the letter to the In-coming Council in January for consideration.

A letter from the Recreation Committee recommended that Mr. J. Dejonghe be recompensed for 20 hours of extra work for the month of November. Mr. Dejonghe spent extra work time training the new Vending Assistant. Also G. Dupas asked Council to consider the purchase of Vending Machines to replace those in poor repair. Council agreed to both recommendations however, the Vending Machines must be covered by the 1976 budget.

Accounts approved for payment were:
Township - \$35,532.96, Hydro - \$26,159.58,
Library - \$5,248.46, Recreation - \$15,623.67.

Monday, December 27th was officially declared as Boxing Day by Council.

Police Chief Wm. Zroback, in a letter to Council reported 95 occurences in the month of November. Wm. Zroback began work Nov. 29th while Tomas Tack started Dec. 5th.

A letter will be forwarded to the O.P.P. on behalf of the Town thanking them for their generous assistance during the Police Force shortage.

Council was informed that Mr. Hale was unable to be present at the meeting due to a death in the family.

The meeting was adjourned to Dec. 29th.